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I have given at least a hundred tours on the campus of Oakland University, and one thing that I tell each group is that no matter where they decide to go to school, they must truly make their college experience. I am happy to say that I have made mine. Dr. Russi, I thank you for giving me the opportunity to be in a position to represent the student body. The work that you do day to day truly benefits the students. I know that you are not able to make many student functions, but seeing you scoop ice cream during welcome week is always a hit. Dr. Snyder, you have answered many last minute questions for me and have been a person that I have been able to address many concerns to and I know when I talk to you, I see results immediately. You are truly the reason that I was able to continue working on campus this year, and I appreciate the work that you do. To the Board of Trustees, I thank you for being committed to your positions by always keeping the students at the heart of all decisions. I witnessed the Board of Trustees being extremely mindful of past and possibly future budget cuts so that students would be able to continue their education and fulfill their dreams.
Working in many offices at Oakland, in the past three years, I understand a lot of the behind the scene actions. In one year, I have seen major restructuring that in the long run will benefit the University.  It was amazing to see things being done so quickly, and I hope other issues at the University, when being addressed, will also be dealt with quickly and efficiently.
I believe the vision of 2010 is obtainable and Oakland University is heading in the right direction of doing so. I appreciate that every student is encouraged to think outside of “the box” by doing research along side professors and studying abroad, as many of my friends have done. The student recruitment for minorities has been incredible these last few years thanks to Aniesha Mitchell, of the Admissions Office, Gloria Sosa, Michelle Southward, and Omar Brown-El of the Center of Multicultural Initiatives. One area that needs continuous support is the issue of diversity which is addressed by the Center for Multicultural Initiatives. The Oakland University Trustee Academic Success Fund, a peer mentor program, has specifically improved the graduation rate of minorities in the University. The only way this program will continue to be successful is if the value of the scholarships increases along with the number of scholarships that are distributed so that their value does not depreciate with time. I have seen this program work, and I have witnessed it produce student leaders on this campus that make tremendous impressions in the Oakland University community. 
I again thank the administration for allowing me to be involved in the decisions made on behalf of the students. To the Staff of the General Counsel’s office, I appreciate the support I have received from you over this last year and all of the assistance you were always willing to offer me. David, thank your for the discussions that we have had, and personal insight that you have disclosed with me during discussions. I wish you luck in Colorado. Thank you. 
